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Minutes
WiredWest Board of Directors Meeting
Online 
Wednesday, August 7, 2024, 6:30 pm


Attending: Doug McNally, Sheila Litchfield, Jim Drawe, MaryEllen Kennedy, Jeremy Dunn, Dave Arney, David Dvore, Kent Lew, Bob Labrie, Don Hall, Kathy Soule-Regine
Guests: 
Called to order at: 6:30pm

Approval of Warrant #3 						
Moved: Kent moved to approve warrant #3 in the amount of $69,506.36
Seconded: Sheila
Discussion: 
	[bookmark: _Hlk101345236]Member Town
	
	Vote

	Becket
	
	Y

	Heath
	
	Y

	New Salem
	
	Y

	Rowe
	
	Y

	Washington
	
	Y

	Windsor
	
	Y


Result: approved
Question from Bob G. asked by Jeremy on the money flow from customer billed repairs.  WW receives the money, then WCF bills and WW pays.  We passed a policy 3-4 months ago which has been shared with WCF to determine which repairs should be billed to customers. Jim would like us to agree on a policy concerning rodent damage – for the next meeting. 

Approval of Minutes								
July 17, 2024
[bookmark: _Hlk124950649][bookmark: _Hlk144816927]Moved: David D
Seconded: Sheila
Discussion: Kent and Sheila proposed amendments and MaryEllen made corrections.
	Member Town
	Vote

	Becket
	Y

	Heath
	Y

	New Salem
	Y

	Rowe
	Y

	Washington
	Y

	Windsor
	Y


Result: Minutes as amended were approved.


Vote to approve FY24 excess revenue distribution					
Jim presented the excess revenue amounts. We will have about $200,000 in the checking account after the money is sent.
Moved: Jeremy – to approve the amounts
Seconded: Kent
Discussion: 
	Member Town
	Vote

	Becket
	Y

	Heath
	Y

	New Salem
	Y

	Rowe
	Y

	Washington
	Y

	Windsor
	Y


Result: approved
Doug asked if MLP fees are included in Net Town Revenue, Jim said no, they are a passthrough and accounted for separately in the sheet displayed.  The pass through MLP fees also include customer installation payments. Bob asked if Becket would like a wire transfer for payment. Jeremy replied it is needed urgently. Doug suggests that towns send their payment information to Bob.  Bob will work with the bank to ensure these large transfers will succeed. MaryEllen noted that if the CAF II payment was made as an EFT, WCF will be using that method for all payments to the town in the future. Kent asked if the actual payments need to be approved on a warrant. Jim says we can distribute the money and record on the next warrant. Bob says he will do payments by check this time so it can be done promptly but he would like us to move to electronic payments in the future.
, 
Vote to approve the FY25 draft budget
Jim displayed the budget, which had been sent to delegates earlier today. Jeremy asked why we need to approve it, since it’s not a binding document.  Jim points out that budget approval is in the by-laws. The auditor told Jim account numbers should be 5 digits (not 6) so he has renumbered and added new accounts for town income and expenses. It predicts a net income only slightly higher than FY24, since we have completed building and don’t expect many new customers. For the Parameters section, Jim has copied information from the WCF billing. Jeremy notes that the build was not complete until later in FY24, so there may be slightly higher subscriber numbers this year. Bob notes that interest income may be higher. Jim notes we should decide whether interest is distributable, and the same for the fees received for managing the Northern Tier backhaul billing. 
Moved: Kent 
Seconded: Jeremy
Discussion: 
	Member Town
	Vote

	Becket
	Y

	Heath
	Y

	New Salem
	Y

	Rowe
	Y

	Washington
	Y

	Windsor
	Y


Result: approved

Distribution of Excess Reserve Funds						
Continue discussion of what is needed for reserves and insurance coverage
Jim has received asset valuations only from Rowe and Washington so far. We had asked Bob G. to follow up with MIIA, but he may be waiting for us to total the valuations for all towns to discuss our options.  Jim needs to know the year the network went into service to calculate the present value. 

Other business which could not be reasonably foreseen within 48 hours of meeting 
Kathy asked about Deidre’s statement regarding interest, that the MLP depreciation account would retain its interest, but other interest would revert to the town.  She reported talking to [auditor] Tony Roselli, who stated that DLS is concerned about the fact that network-owning towns using Enterprise Funds or using MLP accounting are all doing finance inconsistently.  Jeremy has had a good experience working with a rep from DLS.
David had a customer who has not paid a bill and was “terminated”. He found that they just changed the wifi password, but thought that the service was still available.  Sheila thought that they lowered the bandwidth so that emergency calls could be made.  Jeremy and Kent believe customers have been disconnected. Kathy asked about our collection process, Jim stated we don’t chase bad debt. 

Confirm next BoD meetings							 
August 21, 2024, 6:30pm
September 4, 2024, 6:30pm
September 18, 2024, 6:30pm
Future – every 1st & 3rd Wednesday at 6:30pm

Adjourn 7:32pm Kent moved, Sheila seconded.
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